



March/April 2010

IN THIS ISSUE	
Grand Knight's Message	Page #1
Chaplin's Report	Page #2
Program Director Rep.	Page #2
Chancellor's Report	Page #3
Sponsors	Page #12

<u>FEATURES</u>	
Poster & BBFT	Page #4
Community Events	Page #5
Birthdays/Anniversaries	Page #5
Pictures	Page #6
Editor's Note	Page #9
Council Officers	Page #10
Couples Committed to	
Marriage	Page #11

GK Report Br. Howard Gallivan

Greetings brother Knights! Lent is here! If you are having difficulty deciding what you should do for lent you might want to take a look at the suggested family activities posted in the First Sunday of Lent bulletin. As your Grand Knight, I would encourage you to also think giving more of your time leading and participating in the many good works of our council.

At the end of February we had a candidate, Mark Hollingsworth, sponsored by Brother Michael Gallagher take his First Degree at St. Joseph Church. Congratulations Mark! Brother Mark will be taking his Second Degree at Blessed Sacrament church in Amherstview on Sunday, February 28 at 2:00 p.m. While we are discussing new members, please don't forget to ask a man to join our ranks. You will be doing great service for our church, our community and his family.

Our council will be carrying out a Membership Blitz after the Sunday masses on March 6 and 7. Wouldn't it be nice to add your candidate to the total. Our First Degree Team will be carrying out a First Degree Ceremony in March (date to be determined) so don't waste time, ask now. As you all should know Brother Bill Coppens is preparing a Third Degree Ceremony on behalf of our council for the Knights on May 30. Wouldn't it be nice to have a large number of Second Degree Knights from our council take their Third Degree, at a degree that we are hosting. Our council has done a great deal of work since our last bulletin. I would like to acknowledge the following Knights for the work they have done.

- Brother, Shaun Tymchuck for chairing the Council Basketball Free Throw competition. We had 243 children participate – a record -- and you had to be there to appreciate the organizing skill of Brother Shaun – it was slick!
- Brother Val Dumais for chairing the Substance Abuse Poster Contest. He was placed under severe time restraints and managed to come through in spite of those restraints.
- Brother Phil Healey for chairing the Valentine dinner/dance. The hall was beautifully decorated, and though few in number those who attended had a great time and we made a profit. Well done Phil!
- Brother Bill Coppens who is chairing the Third Degree Exemplification. He has obtained a new facility which I believe will prove to be the best ever.
- Brother Michael Gallagher who is chairing our membership drive. He has got it altogether and it should be very successful.
- Our Pastor and Chaplin Fr. Leo Byrnes who will speak to our congregation after the Masses on the
 value of joining the Knights, which will be very beneficial. Also at our Chaplain's suggestion, we will be
 placing a flyer in the bulletin a week before the blitz informing our parishioners why they should join the
 Knights. How can we miss!
- Brother Dale Tuepah for chairing membership car raffle sales and brother John Gallant for managing store sales. The time and effort that these two members have put in are greatly appreciated.
- Last but not least, Brother Armand Bedard, our Financial Secretary, for the work he does for our council
 especially collecting our dues. Brothers this should not be an onerous task but every year it is, because
 we have members who, for whatever reason, don't pay their dues on time. Remember, when you joined

Mar-Apr 2010 Pg. 1 of 12

the Knights, you agreed to keep your dues current! If you haven't paid your dues, do so now. If you are unable to pay your dues call me 613-389-7948 and we can discreetly arrange to accommodate you.

God bless!

Vivat Jesus

CHAPLAIN'S REMARKS Fr. Leo Byrne

Dear Brother Knights

I trust the Membership blitz goes well in March – I did my best to advertise the membership drive and support you and your work.

There are continuing questions regarding the "Year for Priests". In my estimation much of what is being propagated and practiced in the Year for Priests misses the mark. The Year for Priests is a call for the **renewal** of priesthood.

How do we work together to accomplish the renewal of priests and the vocation of priesthood when we have taken serious hits over the past years? Many of the issues of sexual abuse scandals go back many decades to an era of clericalism. An excessive clericalism and with it a lack of transparency has not served the priests and the church well. In the best of my reading there is an emphasis on the link between the role of the laity and the renewal of priests.

I respect the opinion of Cardinal Mahoney of Los Angeles. His article "Fostering the Baptismal Priesthood in the Year of the Priests" is long but states the case accurately.

How do we accomplish this in our own parish and deanery?

Father Leo Byrne Chaplain

PROGRAMME DIRECTOR'S REPORT Br. Garry Davis

The Lenten time of year is here again when we reflect on the death and resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ. It is a time of reconciliation, penance, and sacrifice. Individually it is a time to take stock of our many shortcomings in an effort to overcome them. May your observance of Lent and the celebration of Easter be meaningful to you.

Each year the State Councils along with Supreme request that Councils carry out two important programs dealing with youth. One is the Basketball Free Throw and the other is the Substance Abuse Poster contest. I am really pleased to say that Br. Shaun Tymchuk, our Youth Activity Director, has successfully organized and steadily increased the amount of participants in the Basketball Free Throw competition from three Catholic Schools in this area over the past years. In fact there were 243 participants this year. At the District level we had six winners who will go on to participate at the Regional level in Trenton. Our sincere appreciation and accolades go out to Shaun and those Knights who assisted him. With regards to the Substance Abuse Poster Contest, Br. Val Dumais has been involved with that program for many years with some very good results. At this time, I don't have a final report to pass on to you.

Another program that is promoted by the Ontario State Council is our annual Arthritis Car Raffle. For a second year in a row our Worthy Grand Knight, Br. Howard Gallivan, volunteered to chair this event. He and Br. Dale Tuepah along with the many Knights that have volunteered to sell tickets at the various venues, have put in many hours to make this program successful. To all those Knights that are involved in this worthwhile cause, your time and effort is very much appreciated by our Council, the Ontario State Council and the Arthritis Society.

Socially since the beginning of the New Year we have hosted two events. In January our annual Wives' Appreciation evening was held. It was a time to show our appreciation and thanks to our ladies for their support. Also the names of those selected for Family of the Year were announced. Our congratulations to Br. Bill Shafer and his wife, Dianne for this well deserved recognition. Our thanks to the chairman of this social, Br. Mike Gallagher, and his crew of Knights who helped to make this evening very enjoyable. A little over a month later on Feb. 13th we hosted the Valentines Dinner/Dance. For those who missed it, a fantastic evening was enjoyed

Mar-Apr 2010 Pg. 2 of 12

by all those in attendance. For a second year Br. Phil Healey along with his wife Madeline did an excellent job chairing this event. Again Vicente Trinidad provided the dance music and excellent instruction in line dancing along with instruction in dancing the macarena. Our MC was Br. Fred Watson who kept the evening moving right along with spot dances and various announcements. I particularly want thank those Knights and ladies who donated the various items for our Silent Auction as well as our spot dances. You were very generous and your support is very much appreciated. Also we recognize and thank our bartenders, setup and take down crew, kitchen helpers, and those responsible for handling the tickets along with the ticket sales.

In keeping with Lenten tradition, we were called upon to lead the Way of the Cross and recitation of the Rosary on the evening of Feb. 24th at our Church. Br. Tom Savage, who has been responsible over the years for getting various groups within our Parish to provide leadership in this tradition, had everything well organized for us

May your Lenten and Easter devotions provide you and your families with the necessary faith and hope in the promises of Christ.

Vivat Jesus

CHANCELLORS' REPORT Br. Val Dumais

I hope that all of you are having a time of self-discovery in the Lord during this season of Lent, culminating in Holy Week and the great feast of Easter.

The months of March and April give us 24 and 20 birthdays respectively among our Brother Knights and their Wives. These are noted elsewhere in this Newsletter. Our highlights include:

The 60 Year plus Club - March		
Denis Guenette (2 nd)	Gerry Majoros (8 th) Allan Soini (14 th)	
Bill Coppens (10 th)	Allan Soini (14 th)	
The 70 Year plus Club - March		
John Ruckpaul (5 th)	Hank Noonan (8 th)	Fr. Leo Byrne (11 th)
Desmond Trainor (20 th)	Gerry Steenburgh (31 st)	
The 80 Year plus Club - March	Armand Bedard (13 th)	
The 60 Veer plue Club April		
The 60 Year plus Club – April	T (4.7th)	Harris and Callina (00th)
Philippe Trottier (15 th)	Tom Lodge (17 th)	Howard Gallivan (30 th)
The 70 Year plus Club – April	410	
Donald Seitz (7 th)	Tom Penning (11 th)	
John Golemiec (16 th)	Mar Adriano (20 th)	
The 80 Year plus Club - April	John Hickey (20 th)	
The 90 Year plus Club – April	John Martin (3 rd)	

Notable Anniversaries:

Anniversaries of note during March:		Old timer an	niversaries during April:
56 years	Doreen and Dick LaViolette (1st)	49 years	Mary and Fred Watson (10 th)
41 years	Teresa and Mike Boffa (1st)	42 years	Pamela and Arthur Large (20 th)
43 years	Claudette and Marcel Picard (4 th)	51 years	Frances and Gerard Frenken (25 th)
41 years	Kay and Denis Guenette (15 th)	58 years	Cecile and Armand Bedard (26 th)

Please keep in your prayers: Megan Cross, Tim Culleton, Dick LaViolette, Elaine Feeley, Mickey Martin, Joan Penning, Gord Costello, and also John Hickey and Marvin Baker – the latter two are recovering from surgery.

Brother Knight Jozef Kowalik of this Council died on the 28th January. May his soul rest in the bosom of his Saviour, Jesus Christ.

Vivat Jesu

POSTER PROGRAMME Br. Val Dumais

The programme has as its goal making students in the elementary school system aware of the possible damage that alcohol or drug abuse can have on families and individuals.

This year, an attempt was made to make the teachers from Grades Four through Eight aware of the Programme, so that they can build on this knowledge for next year. One result of this initiative is that we doubled the number of entries compared to 2009. The posters have been evaluated at the school and Council level and the posters of the Council winners brought to Smiths Falls for judging for the Archdiocese of Kingston. At this point, we do not know if any of our entries were winners at the Archdiocesan level.

The school and Council winners will be receiving their awards during the latter part of April at an awards ceremony to include also the winners in the Basketball Free Throw Competition.

Thank you to the teachers and students who participated in the Poster Programme and to those who provided their talents in judging the posters.

BASKETBALL FREE THROW

by Br. Shaun Tymchuk

Three years ago Council 9652 decided to conduct our basketball free throw (BBFT) competition as an in-school event in an attempt to attract more children to enter. Over the preceding years, the number of participants had gradually diminished to the point that less than 12 children participated in a Saturday afternoon competition at Holy Cross Secondary School early in December 2006 -- this disappointing result after advertising in ten local elementary schools. We realized that we could not compete with weekend activities, so with some coaching from Br Bill Coppens whose daughter-in-law Pamela taught at St Marguerite Bourgeoys School, we tried a new formula that would integrate our competition into the school program as a complement to physical education during the school basketball season, for boys and girls between the ages of nine and fourteen.

In January 2008, we approached the four catholic elementary schools closest to St Paul the Apostle Church at the start of their basketball season. Only St Marguerite Bourgeoys (St MB) School responded positively that first year and a total of 53 children participated -- thank you Pamela Coppens and Vice Principal Carmine Minutillo for helping us to get started!!. Last year, Mr Minutillo was appointed Acting Principal of Mother Teresa School (MT) and we were invited into his school in addition to St MB. In 2009 a total of 187 children participated, Council 9652 dominated the District 93 competition and our children won two firsts and a runner up at the regional competition in Trenton. This year, we again approached the four local Catholic Elementary Schools and we were delighted to add Archbishop O'Sullivan School (ABOS) to the list of schools participating, thanks to the interest of School Secretary Kathleen Rebelo and Principal Susan Murray. With a total of 243 children participating, every school won at least one trophy and these will be presented by our Knights in the schools after Easter. Moreover, Council 9652 again did very well at the District 93 competition this year, winning six of the nine categories that we entered. The regional competition will take place on 6 March in Trenton and we look forward to the results.

Brother Knights sometimes ask me why we go to the effort of conducting the BBFT competition. This is a reasonable question -- what's in it for us? First, BBFT counts as a major youth activity toward our Council's eligibility for the Columbian Award and, in turn, the Star Council Award each year. Second, BBFT strengthens our working relationship with our parish schools, giving us more opportunity to contribute positively to the development of our youth and, indirectly, giving our youth a positive awareness of the Knights of Columbus. Those Knights who assist with conduct of BBFT for the first time almost invariably tell me how enjoyable it is to work with the children and how good they feel for helping to make such a fun event available to our children through the gift of just a morning of their time. And many are surprised to learn that absolutely no basketball skill is required to help!! Finally and, perhaps most importantly, BBFT is an outstanding fraternal activity which bonds our Council Knights more closely together. So I would like to thank all those brother Knights who have helped to re-invigorate the BBFT in Council 9652. This year, my sincere appreciation goes out to Brothers Art Arsenault, Armand Bedard, Pierre Brunet, David Caracciolo, Bill Coppens, Gary Davis, Martin Elderhorst, Val Dumais, Howard Gallivan, Robert Generoux, Phil Healey, Paul Michiels, Hank Noonan, Aubert Pereira, Gerard Simpson and Allan Soini. There is always room for Knights to participate in BBFT, especially if we decide to expand again next year. Please contact me directly if you are interested.

Shaun Tymchuk Youth Program Director

Mar-Apr 2010

COMMUNITY EVENTS

by Br. Dale Tuepah

Arthritis Raffle Ticket Sales – Member Programme

We have had 39 members of our council take part in the member program of 2010. If there are any other members wishing to sell tickets, please contact me to acquire tickets. I thank those members who have sold and handed in both stubs and money, and have even taken more to sell.

About 35% of the individual members tickets have been handed in, so please contact me to arrange return. Thanks for your help in meeting the charitable needs of our council.

Community Programme Events

The Valentine Dinner & Dance held on Sat. Feb.13 was a fun event. However, because of low attendance, and less than expected revenues, Phil Healey, Chair of the event, has recommended that it not be held in 2011.

The next event in this program is the Garage ,Yard & Bake Sale, for Sat. May 29. If there is a member willing to be chairman of this event please contact Dale Tuepah 613-389-2174 or Garry Davis 613-384-3463.

ANNIVERSARIES AND BIRTHDAYS

Chancellor Val Dumais has listed Birthdays and Anniversaries of note in his report above, so they will not be repeated here. However, all Anniversaries and Birthdays are noteworthy events, and are listed below.

Sincerest Congratulations to those members and wives <u>celebrating birthdays</u>.

<u>March Birthdays</u> – the dates are noted, so if you meet them, extend greetings!!

Trevor Hammond (2nd); Christopher Roney (7th); Mary Lawrence (9th); Anita Raycroft (9th); Marilynn Nicholson (11th); Gerald Boutilier (12th); Stacey Roques (14th); Morris Denotter (16th); Carmen McGlashan (17th); Laura Brady (17th); Peter Wadeck (22nd); John Farant (25th); Mike Dirinaldo (26th); George Al-Koura (28th).

April Birthdays

Joan Penning (6th); Richard Farrell (6th); Marcella Smith (6th); David Fry (10th); Iana Caracciolo (13th); Kelly Collins (14th); Dianne Shafer (14th); Michael Gallagher (17th); Jeffrey Van de Ven (18th); Karen Fry (20th); Frankie Reader (23rd).

Anniversary greetings for March and April also to those listed below.

	Years	Date		Years	Date
Stacey and Troy Roques	13	1 st Mar	Crecent & Copeland Wedderburn	45	13 th Apr
Jennifer and Lee Andersen	5	5 th Mar	Maria and Donald Halladay	24	18 th Apr
Joanna and Donald Seitz	36	23 rd Mar	Catherine and Neal Hill	29	21 st Apr
Nancy and Brian Poirier	33	2 nd Apr	Mary Jo and Stewart Findlay	20	28 th Apr

Mar-Apr 2010 Pg. 5 of 12

PICTURES THAT TELL OF COUNCIL EVENTS AND HAPPENINGS

[Photos: Ladies and BBFT, Hank Noonan; others Fred Happy]



Family of the Year, Bill and Diane Shafer, following the presentation by Howard Gallivan at the Ladies Appreciation Evening



Grand Knight, Howard Gallivan, welcomes Ray Vignola, a recent transfer from Council 4177



Presentation of Degree certificates to Robert Generoux and Chris Forster



The BBFT crew at Archbishop O'Sullivan School



Ladies honoured at the Ladies Appreciation Evening -- Mary Lou Noonan, Lise Gallagher, Mary Gallant, Joanne Michiels, Lucille Killoran, Shirley Dumais, Wendy Gallivan, Rena Davis, Virginia Tymchuk, Lucienne Coppens, Barb Arsenault and Marie Baker



The BBFT crew at Ste. Marguerite Bourgeoys School



The BBFT crew at Mother Teresa School



Vincente Trinidad leading Line Dancing at the Valentine Dance



Mary Gallant, Tom Penning and Bernie Killoran about to enjoy the great meal at the Valentine dance.



Prize table at the Valentine Dance. The great poster and hanging decorations are representative of the beautifully decorated hall



Anne Heemskerk, Diocesan Youth Coordinator, talks to the Knights about the "Celebrating Catholic Youth 2010" Conference on the 8th May at Holy Cross S.S. It is hoped that the Knights will help out.



Dancer above and DJ extraordinaire here – a member of our Council, Vincente Trinidad

[Photos: BBFT, Hank Noonan; others, Fred Happy]

Calendar of upcoming events

MARCH		
Tues	2 nd	Regular Business Meeting, Rm. D, 7 pm
Thurs	11 th	Fourth Degree Assembly Meeting, St. Mary's, 7 pm
Thurs	18 th	Fourth Degree Exec. Meeting, Tompkns, 7 pm
Sun	28 th	1 st Degree at St. Paul's, 2 pm
Mon	29 th	Regular "Exec" Meeting, Tompkins, 7 pm (one day early)
Tues	30 th	Chrism Mass at St. Mary's Cathedral, 7:30 pm

APRIL		
Fri, Sat, Sun	, ,	Easter Triduum
Tues	6 th	Regular Business Meeting, Rm. D, 7 pm
Thurs	8 th	Fourth Degree Assembly Meeting, St. Mary's, 7 pm
Thurs	15 th	Fourth Degree Exec. Meeting, Tompkns, 7 pm
Wed	18 th	2 nd Degree at Blessed Sacrament, Amherstview, 7 pm
Tues	27 th	Regular "Exec" Meeting, Tompkins, 7 pm

St Paul the Apostle Council 9652 is hosting a











3rd Degree Exemplification

Sunday, May 30, 2010

at Bayridge Secondary School 1059 Taylor-Kidd Blvd, Kingston

Tickets: \$40.00 for Candidates & \$35.00 for Sponsors and Visitors

Candidates to arrive 12:00 to 1:00 p.m. Exemplification to start at 2:00 p.m.

Dinner at 5:00 p.m. St Paul the Apostle Church Hall, 1111 Taylor Kidd Ticket includes roast beef dinner, salad, desert and beverage

Contacts for this Exemplification are:

William Coppens ph. 613 634 375
e-mail lcoppens@cogeco.ca

or Armand Bedard FS ph 613 548 7936

Please mark this date on your calendars. This year, the Degree is being held in a new venue, across the parking lot from St. Paul's. Come out and support our candidates as they journey to full Knighthood.

Mar-Apr 2010 Pg. 8 of 12

Editor's Note Br. Aubert Pereira

Greetings Brother Knights!

The past two months have seen a lot of activity by the Knights, noted elsewhere in this Newsletter.

On the horizon, there is a 3rd Degree, hosted by our Council on the 30th May. Do make an effort to attend, if only to refresh your memory about the lesson taught at the Degree. Note, however, that you must be a 3rd Degree member in order to attend.

Further down the road, there is a proposed parish celebration of the Year for Priests, probably in June. The Year is intended for the renewal of priests, and our Chaplain has written about this in his Report. Think about what he has to say, especially about how the laity can help. And, then come out to the event, to show your appreciation and support, not only to our Pastor, but also to all the priests in this area.

In this issue of your Newsletter, there is a slight change in one of the features. This comes about because of a remark at the Ladies Appreciation Evening about it being so good to see an event with so many couples committed to marriage. So, rather than feature Councils in Action – though, of course, Councils are busy most of the time – there are photographs of some of these couples. Hope you like the display.

To those of you who will be going away for the school break, best wishes for a safe and happy holiday.

Finally, don't forget the celebration on the 1st May for the 100 Years of Priesthood of Fr. Leo Byrne and Fr. Gerry Byrne.

Vivat Jesu

Mission Statement

We, the Knights of Columbus, Council 9652, St. Paul the Apostle, strive to deepen our relationship with Christ and each other by promoting God's work. We support our Bishop, Priests and Community by holding fast to our mission as Catholic laymen.

We provide support to widows and children of deceased members who die an untimely death, and foster fraternal spirit.

Mar-Apr 2010 Pg. 9 of 12

The Council website is at: www.kofc9652.com

Please visit it to download the newsletter as well as view the calendar of events

HOW TO CONTACT US

Your comments, suggestions and submissions are always most welcome. Please note that the deadline for submissions is the 20th of the month. You can contact the Editor of the Newsletter as follows: E-mail: aub_per13@hotmail.com Tel: 613 – 634 7228

Regular mail: 986, Pinewood Place, Kingston, ON K7P 1L5

Thank you! Br. Aubert Pereira

Council 9652 Officers elected for 2009 – 2010

Grand Knight	Howard Gallivan	384 7948
Deputy Grand Knight	Michael Gallagher	389 3250
Chancellor	Val Dumais	544 2677
Recorder	Aubert Pereira	634 7228
Treasurer	Pat Laverty	389 9735
Advocate	Michael Mombourquette	389 7221
Warden	Vincent Trinidad	634 0494
Inside guard	Neal Hill	634 8465
Outside Guard	Sean Kelly	531 0337
Trustee (3 yrs)	Ray Smith	634 1891
Trustee (2 yrs)	Dale Tuepah	389 2174
Trustee (1 yr)	Tom Penning	541 7203

Council Officers Appointed

Chaplain	Fr. Leo Byrne	389 8222
Financial Secretary	Armand Bedard	548 7936
Lecturer	Bill Coppens	634 0375
Captain, 1 st Degree Team	Walter Genereux	389 6239

Council Programme Directors Appointed

Programme Director	Garry Davis	384 3463
Membership Director	Michael Gallagher	389 3250
Church Director	Joseph Hamilton	546 3097
Community Director	Dale Tuepah	389 2174
Council Director	Aubert Pereira	634 7228
Family Director	Sean Kelly	531 0337
Youth Director	Shaun Tymchuk	634 4229

Council Special Duties Appointed

Bulletin Editor	Aubert Pereira	634 7228
Photographer(s)	Fred Happy	389 9710
	Hank Noonan	389 4507
Seminarian Liaison	Val Dumais	544 2677

Other

Fraternal Advisor	Dick LaViolette	449 7016
District Deputy (District #93)	Art Arsenault	386 9887

Mar-Apr 2010 Pg. 10 of 12

SEEN AT THE LADIES APPRECIATION EVENING COUPLES COMMITTED TO MARRIAGE



John and Mickey Martin



Armand and Cecile Bedard



Shirley Dumais, Joanne Michiels, Val Dumais and Paul Michiels



Ann and Tom Lodge



Tim and Rose Culleton



Deacon Phil and Peggy Carney

[Photos: Top right, Madeline Healey; others Hank Noonan]









TEL: BUS.: 613-449-7016 TOLL FREE: (800) 263-KOFC E-MAIL: Dick7@Cogeco.ca

Richard (Dick) LaViolette Fraternal Advisor

AGENCY DEPARTMENT
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

703-860 Norwest Road KINGSTON, ONTARIO K7P 3K3

BIRTHRIGHT

THE LIFE GIVING OPTION
IF YOU ARE PREGNANT, OR YOU HAVE
QUESTIONS??
IF YOU WOULD LIKE ANY INFORMATION
OR ASSISTANCE

CALL US ******************** WE CARE 613-546-5433



Sutton group-masters realty inc. BROKERAGE INDEPENDENTLY OWNED AND OPERATED 1650 Bath Road, Kingston, ON K7M 4X6

Bus: (613) 384-5500 Cell: (613) 453-1148 Eav: (613) 384-6800

Fax: (613) 384-6800
E-Mail: jroddy1@cogeco.ca
Website: www.josephroddy.com



Joe Roddy Broker



Indcom

INDUSTRIAL COMMERCIAL AND RESIDENTIAL FLOORING & CARPET SPECIALIST

W.R. "Bill" McDonald

1136 Clyde Court, Kingston, Ontario K7P 2E4 Tel: (613) 389-8011 Fax: (613) 389-9614 indcom@bellnet.ca



BEREAVED FAMILIES OF ONTARIO

Kingston Region
WE HELP THE HEALING BEGIN

Caroline Yates
Executive Director

721 Progress Avenue, Unit 1 Kingston, ON K7M 6S4 Tel: (613) 634-1230 Fax: (613) 634-2328 Email:caroline.bfo.kingston@gmail.com www.bfo-kingston.ca



Thanks to all our Sponsors. We value your continued patronage.